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Dear Student,
Welcome to Vancouver International College (VIC)!  This package will help you understand the rules and regulations of our school. Please read the information presented in this booklet carefully as you begin your new journey here at VIC.  
English as a Second Language (ESL) Placement
Upon arrival at VIC, each student must complete a placement test to determine his/her ESL level. Once the student is placed in the ESL program, he/she must meet the requirement of a 70% average in order to be promoted to a higher level or into the British Columbia Certificate of Graduation (BCCG) Program. 

Attendance is very important; frequent absences and class time missed will hinder student success. VIC has developed an attendance policy which every student is expected to strictly adhere to. It is every student’s responsibility to review the attendance policy carefully and come to school on time every day.
Attendance Policy 
When a student is absent, the Registrar’s Office will phone the student and give them a verbal warning of their behaviour. Students will receive the First Warning Letter after 6 hours of course instruction missed, and the Second Warning Letter after 12 hours of course instruction missed. Students lose the right to receive credit for a course – and must retake the course at their personal expense – after 14 hours of ESL/18 hours of BCCG course instruction missed (both excused and unexcused). At this stage, the Third Warning Letter is issued, and students will be placed under the Academic Improvement Program. Only after students have made up for all course material/assignments missed can they regain eligibility to receive credit for the course. 

In order for an absence to be considered excused, the student must inform the school the day of the absence, no later than 10:00 am. The student must also provide a doctor’s note within one day (or in the case of acute illness, upon return). An absence is unexcused if the student fails to substantiate the absence within 1 day, or if the student is absent without permission. Possible consequences for excessive absence include detention, make-up assignments, and extra lessons. If students show no effort to correct their behaviour, they face the risk of expulsion from VIC, and being reported to Citizenship and Immigration Canada. 
A student is considered late if he/she arrives WITHIN the first 15 minutes after a class has started; however, the accumulation of lateness to 3 classes is equivalent to 1 absence. A student is considered absent if he/she arrives AFTER the first 15 minutes after class has started. 

Parents/guardians will be notified by the school if a student is experiencing attendance problems so that we can ensure the early intervention by parents and the school in order to prevent the possible loss of credit. For those students who demonstrate at-risk behavior regarding school attendance, the school will seek solutions to assist these students in their decision-making in regards to class attendance. It is our goal to be proactive and prevent the loss of credit due to inappropriate attendance. 

Punctuality and regular attendance are strongly encouraged in order for students to adequately meet their learning needs. If a student is more than 15 minutes late, or has 3 incidents of lateness in a row, he/she must see the Principal in order to discuss the attendance issues. Late students must obtain a late permission slip from the Registrar’s Office before being admitted to class.


Late/Missed Assignments

If a student misses a test or assignment for a plausible reason (in the professional judgment of the teacher) or has a documented reason for missing a test, he/she may rewrite the test the following day as determined by the teacher and Principal. 
A student who misses a test or assignment without any prior permission from the teacher or Principal will be:
· Provided alternative assignments or tests/exams where, in the teacher’s professional judgment it is reasonable and appropriate to do so, extra fees will be applicable;
· Deducted marks for late assignments, up to and including the full value of the assignment. 

If a student knows he/she will be absent for a test, he/she is required to notify the teacher in advance and if possible, write the test before the rest of the class. If a student misses a test because of a medical reason, then the test will be written before the next scheduled period for which he/she is present. In this circumstance, the student must submit a written request for a retake of the test to the Principal and produce a note issued by a licensed surgeon or physician to substantiate the medical reason for the absence.
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Once students complete all of the necessary ESL modules, they will be transferred to the British Columbia Graduation Program. We strongly recommend that students thoughtfully consider their desired future university program early in the school year as this will help in the selection of elective courses at VIC.  Students must complete a total of 88 credits – including 4 credits of Graduation Transitions – in order to graduate from VIC. The following is a full list of required and elective courses available at VIC:  

	Grade
	Course Title
	Course Type
	Course Code
	Credit Value

	10
	English
	MEA
	EN 10
	4

	10
	Foundations of Math and Pre-Calculus
	MEA
	FMP 10
	4

	10
	Physical Education
	MEA
	PE 10
	4

	10
	Planning
	MEA
	PLAN 10
	4

	10
	Science
	MEA
	SC 10
	4

	10
	Social Studies
	MEA
	SS 10
	4

	11
	Biology
	MEA
	BI 11
	4

	11
	Chemistry
	MEA
	CH 11
	4

	11
	Civics
	MEA
	CIV 11
	4

	11
	Earth Science
	MEA
	ESC 11
	4

	11
	English
	MEA
	EN 11
	4

	11
	Physics
	MEA
	PH 11
	4

	11
	Pre-Calculus
	MEA
	PREC 11
	4

	11
	Science and Technology
	MEA
	SCT 11
	4

	11
	Social Studies
	MEA
	SS 11
	4

	12
	Biology
	MEA
	BI 12
	4

	12
	Calculus
	MEA
	CALC 12
	4

	12
	Chemistry
	MEA
	CH 12
	4

	12
	Communications
	MEA
	COM 12
	4

	12
	Economics
	MEA
	EC 12
	4

	12
	English
	MEA
	EN 12
	4

	12
	English Literature
	MEA
	LIT 12
	4

	12
	Geography
	MEA
	GEO 12
	4

	12
	History
	MEA
	HI 12
	4

	12
	Physics
	MEA
	PH 12
	4

	12
	Pre-Calculus
	MEA
	PREC 12
	4
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In order to graduate from Vancouver International College, you must meet the following conditions. These also satisfy the requirements to receive the B.C. Certificate of Graduation (Dogwood Diploma) from the Ministry of Education.

1. Have completed 14 Required Courses (56 credits) and 7 Elective Courses (28 credits);
2. Have completed 4 credits of Graduation Transitions (as articulated in the Program Guide for Graduation Transitions) – within or outside of school;
3. Complete all courses within the deadlines arranged by the school administration;
4. Have no outstanding balance regarding tuition and/or other VIC fees. 

[bookmark: _Toc353529610]Graduation Transitions

All B.C. secondary school students must complete Graduation Transitions, which prepares students for their successful transition into life after secondary school.

Students must demonstrate that they have met the following requirements:

· Maintain a personal health plan and participate in a minimum of 150 minutes per week of physical activity; 
· Participate in a minimum of 30 hours of documented work experience or community service;
· Complete a transition plan and present all significant accomplishments.

 






Textbooks and Other Resources 

It is advised that each student have a binder for each school course in order to keep his/her class notes and handouts organized. It is important the student learn and practice good study habits as it will benefit them in their future university careers. Every student is required to have all the necessary textbooks for the courses he/she is taking. 
[bookmark: _Toc353529611]Grading Policy/ Report Cards 

The assessment, evaluation strategies and methods teachers apply at VIC will vary according to the curriculum expectations of each discipline and the assessment needs of each course. 

The final course-end evaluation shall constitute a percentage of the final grade for each credit course and for each ESL module. Course work – including written assignments, tests, projects, major essays and demonstrations – shall account for the remaining percentage of the final grade for each credit course and ESL module. All forms of course work and evaluation will assess and evaluate a student’s achievement of the curriculum expectations of each course. 

At VIC, student achievement is communicated formally to students and parents by means of the VIC Report Card. The report card documents the student’s achievement in every course, at particular points in the school year or semester, in the form of a percentage and letter grade. The Report Card also includes teachers’ comments on the student’s strengths and weaknesses, specifying the areas in which improvement is needed and the ways in which it might be achieved. The report card contains separate sections for recording attendance and for evaluating the student’s learning skills in every course. 
[bookmark: _Toc353529612]BCCG Credit Course Policy

At the end of each course, a final grade is recorded, and 4 credits are granted for every course in which the student’s grade is 50% or higher. The final grade for each course will be based in part on assessments and evaluations conducted throughout the course, and in part on a final evaluation.
[bookmark: _Toc353529613]ESL Course Policy
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Final Exam (Modular Test)
· Required for all students.
· Each strand will be written during its respective class (i.e. Listening and Speaking in Block A).
· Marks available on the same day.

Calculating the Final Score
· Each student’s final score will be calculated by averaging their mark from all 3 strands.
· Each strand’s mark is calculated using their score over 7 weeks (70%) and their final exam for that strand (30%).
	
Final Promotion
Students with a final average:
· 70% or higher with no strand below 60% receive unconditional promotion.
· 65-69% with no strand below 60% will advance on probation (conditional promotion). They must have an average of at least 65% with 98% attendance after the first two weeks or they will have to repeat the lower level.
· 65-69% with no strand below 60% in ESL 05 will advance to the BCCG Program on the condition that they complete either Communications 11 or Communications 12 (depending on scheduling availability) as well as their other academic English courses. Additional tuition fees may apply.
· Below 65% or a strand below 60% will need to repeat the level.

Withdrawal from a Course

Students may drop elective courses in their BCCG Program without penalty before the first drop deadline, at a maximum of 10 hours after the start of the course, or after 5 school days per each BCCG course. Students will receive a Withdrawal ‘W’ standing on their transcript if a course is dropped after the first add/drop deadline. The second drop deadline for courses is at a maximum of 14 hours/ESL and 18 hours/BCCG after the start of the term course, or 9 days after the start of a BCCG course (these students will receive a ‘W’ standing on their transcript). If students miss the second drop deadline, they may only be withdrawn from a course with special permission from the Principal.
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Retakes of Exams and Provincially Examined Courses
If a student achieves a score on a provincially examined course which he/she does not find acceptable, it is possible to retake the final Provincial Exam as long as it is within a 12 month period.  Additional tutoring and/or support are highly recommended by VIC to prepare the student for this assessment.  A student who retakes a Provincial Exam will receive the higher of the two scores on their transcript to post-secondary institutions.  To write an exam more than twice (the original and the rewrite), a student must retake the entire course and submit a new mark to the Ministry of Education.  
If a student choses to retake a course to improve his/her school grade, the higher school percentage will be reported as long as the course is taken within 12 months. Following the second course completion, the student may choose to rewrite the final Provincial Exam or use the previous result to calculate the blended final mark. 
Discipline Policy 
When inappropriate behavior occurs, VIC will utilize a range of interventions, support systems, and consequences that are developmentally appropriate, offer opportunities for students to learn from their mistakes, and emphasize behavior improvement. In some circumstances, short-term suspension may be a useful tool. In the case of a serious incident, long-term suspension or expulsion may be the required response. 
VIC adheres to the BC Provincial Standards of Code of Conduct Order. As such, all members of the VIC community are required to: 
• Respect and comply with all applicable federal, provincial and municipal laws 
• Demonstrate honesty and integrity 
• Respect differences in people, their ideas, and their opinions 
• Treat one another with dignity and respect at all times, and especially when there is a disagreement 
• Respect and treat others fairly, regardless of race, ancestry, place of origin, color, ethnic background, citizenship, religion, gender, sexual orientation, age, or disability 
• Respect the rights of others 
• Show proper care and regard for school property and the property of others 
• Take appropriate measures to help those in need 
• Seek assistance from a member of the school staff, if necessary, to resolve conflict peacefully 
• Respect all members of the school community, especially persons in positions of authority 
• Respect the need of others to work in an environment that is conducive to learning and teaching 


Standards of Behaviour: 
Standards of behaviour apply to all individuals involved in the school system – including students, volunteers, teachers, and other staff members – whether they are on school property, on school buses, at school-related events or activities, or in other circumstances that could have an impact on the school climate. 


Discrimination Protection Policy

The safety and wellbeing of children in Vancouver International College is of paramount consideration. Children deserve to be protected from abuse, neglect, bullying, harm or threat of harm.  Therefore, Vancouver International College will ensure that children attending here will experience a learning environment that enables every child to feel safe, accepted and respected.

Building a School Community Policy

Vancouver International College employs many strategies and activities to enable students to feel safe, accepted and respected.  The following suggestions listed below are examples of how we strengthen the learning environment for children.

· Engage students in the decision-making process of policies and activities that build community
· Engage parents in the educational program and school life of their children
· Encourage parents to share their culture and expectations
· Promote open communication among administrators, teachers, staff, students, families and communities
· Be proactive in connecting with students that are experiencing academic or social issues
· Communicate expectations, values and norms that support positive health and academic behaviour in the school community
· Acknowledge students by name
· Be visible within the school during class transitions, breaks, before/after school
· Find ways to acknowledge students for their contributions in the school community, including those where improvement comes only in small increments.
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VIC is authorized to undertake the responsibility to prepare students for university and to develop their study habits, learning standards and their sense of academic integrity. Academic dishonesty is considered a serious disciplinary matter in all universities; any offence against academic honesty will always compromise a student's grades and good standing. 

At VIC, cheating, plagiarism and all forms of academic dishonesty are serious violations which undermine and compromise both the student's education and the integrity of the learning community. Therefore, VIC has zero tolerance for cheating and plagiarism.  

Any student who uses, or attempts to use, another person's words, ideas, arguments, or research without proper acknowledgement is judged to have committed plagiarism. At Vancouver International College, it is an offence for a student to have knowingly committed any of the following acts: 

· submit work as his/her own, any part of which was written or created by someone else; 
· submit work as his/her own, any part of which was copied directly from a source without being placed in quotation marks and without due acknowledgement, or paraphrased from a source without due acknowledgement; 
· submit work as his/her own, any part of which was based on an idea or research unique to a particular source without due acknowledgement. 


[bookmark: _Toc353529618]The administration works in close collaboration with VIC teachers to:
· instruct students on the importance of submitting their own work, and acknowledging the work of others. 
· explain the gravity of academic plagiarism regardless of cultural differences and prior educational system rules and regulations regarding academic offenses
· consider behavioural and academic responses based on the grade level and maturity of the student, the number and frequency of incidents, and the individual circumstances of the student.
· inform students of the academic consequences of plagiarism (deduct marks for the work, up to and including the full value of the test/assignment/etc.)
· hold meetings between a student, a teacher, and a member of administrative staff; there will be records of this meeting and a teacher will be responsible for keeping observation notes about a student and his/her future behaviour 
· the penalty of deducted marks may be reconsidered for the calculation of the final grade if the student’s behavior has improved throughout the semester






Ways to Ensure Successful Academic Achievement

· Be prepared. Try to keep to a realistic schedule balancing academic obligations and your social and personal life.
· Make certain that you understand your assignments and the grading assessment that will be used. If you have questions about an assignment or an assessment, talk to your instructor. Do not rely solely upon a classmate for clarification.
· If you study for a test with a classmate, make sure that you do not sit near each other during the test since your responses (and errors) may be similar.
· Do not read or scan someone else’s paper before writing your own. Some of the ideas in the other person’s paper may be ideas that you would have used, but you will now need to credit the person whose paper you read for those ideas.
· Use all avenues of support available to you. For help needed beyond the classroom, see your instructor, other instructors in the department, a counsellor, a peer tutor, or a parent or other adult who is knowledgeable on the subject.
· Assignments should be considered individual unless the instructor states otherwise.
· Be organized. Having class notes in an orderly, easily accessible format will save time and anxiety when studying for a test or writing a paper. 
· Keep current with assignments. If you need to read an entire novel the evening before a test or before a paper is due on that novel, your performance will suffer.
· If you choose to use another person’s ideas or solutions, you must cite that person as a source on your paper or project; however, you should use your own original ideas as much as possible. 
· Know what is considered cheating, including all the variations of plagiarism.
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Vancouver International College prides itself on the support it provides for each student throughout the academic year. If a student feels that he/she is struggling in any given course, he/she must talk to a counsellor or the Principal in order to receive the needed academic assistance. 
If a student does not achieve a desired result, he or she may apply for the Academic Improvement Program. Both the student and the teacher must speak with the Principal directly regarding the achievement in order to be approved for the program. The approval will be made in writing and signed by all parties involved. Parents will be informed of their child’s academic situation.

Cells Phones and Electronic Devices
Students may only use their cell phones for personal reasons during official school break times. Students may access Wi-Fi via the network: VIC Guest, or VIT Guest. The Wi-Fi password is: vitvic8888

To support student learning, electronic devices may be permitted at the discretion of the instructors/administrative staff (e.g. electronic dictionaries). These devices may only be used for individual study of materials presented during class. Instructors will inform students of any electronic devices that may be used to aid in teaching and learning activities. Electronic devices used in any other manner without the express consent of the instructor, or intentional misrepresentation when requesting the use of a device shall constitute a violation of the VIC's Academic Policy and will be reported to the Principal.

English Only Policy

At Vancouver International College, we firmly believe that it is critical for our students to speak English at all times in our school. Therefore, we enforce a strict English Only Policy that provides our students with more opportunities to improve their English skills. Failure to follow this policy will result in warning letters and possible suspensions.
Smoking Policy
The objective of this policy is to uphold VIC’s commitment to provide a safe, clean and healthy smoke-free environment for VIC community. VIC’s Smoking Policy complements the BC Tobacco Control Act (2008) which prohibits smoking in enclosed workplaces, and enclosed public places.

At VIC, smoking is prohibited, with the exception of an outdoor designated smoking area (e.g., the benches at the back of the building) at a 6-meter distance from the building. Any distance shorter than 6 meters is a no smoking area. Ashtray receptacles must be used in the designated smoking area at the back of the building. 

Electronic products such as electronic cigarettes, cigars, and pipes as well as cartridges of nicotine solutions and related products are prohibited at VIC. Electronic smoking products consisting of a battery-powered delivery system that produces a vapour that resembles smoke and/or a vapour that delivers a liquid chemical mixture that may be composed of various amounts of nicotine, propylene glycol, and/or other chemicals are also prohibited at VIC.

This policy applies to all users of the VIC premises including employees, students, and visitors. All supervisors are responsible for the enforcement of this policy in the same manner as other VIC policies and rules. The Police will, if necessary, enforce the no smoking provisions under the appropriate legislation and by-laws.
Bullying Prevention
Bullying and harassment can have a serious and significant negative impact on learning, student safety, and the school climate. VIC is committed to providing its students, teachers, and staff a safe school environment by addressing bullying incidents in a timely and appropriate manner and working to prevent bullying in the future.
Simply put, bullying is a pattern of unwelcome or aggressive behaviour, often with the goal of making others uncomfortable, scared or hurt. It’s almost always used as a way of having control or power over their target, and it is often based on another person’s appearance, culture, race, religion, ethnicity, sexual orientation or gender identity. Common types of bullying include physical bullying, verbal bullying, social/emotional bullying, and cyber bullying.

Student Agreement:
· Respect and care for your fellow students.
· Understand that as a witness to bullying, you play a very important role.
· Don’t be an audience-bullies look for attention.
· Inform an adult about a bullying incident as soon as possible by talking to a school teacher or staff member or by filling out a Student Report of Concern/Incident.
· Try to remember the details of the incident- who was involved, what happened, when, and where.
· Remember the difference between “reporting” (speaking up on your own or someone else’s behalf to keep someone safe) and “ratting” (speaking up in order to get someone in trouble).
· Help the student being bullied by supporting them and helping them to report the incident.
Emergency Drills
In the event of an earthquake, fire, or other accident, it is important that all VIC students and staff are well aware of emergency procedures. To ensure this, VIC will conduct an earthquake and fire drill each term. These emergency drills will make certain that students and staff are aware of the nearest exit, the exit procedures posted in each classroom, the locations of smoke alarms and fire extinguishers on campus, and how to proceed in the event of a fire or earthquake. For each drill conducted, a report will be filed in the Emergency Procedures binder in the Registrar’s Office.
· An earthquake and fire drill will take place within the first two weeks of each new term in September, January, and May.

Emergency Response Procedures
If you discover a fire or the fire alarm is sounding:
1. Teachers leave the room with students, closing all doors behind them. Do not go to other areas to get coats or personal items. Students away from their class at the time the alarm sounds must proceed to the nearest exit and meet with their class at the mustering area. If the attendance sheet is still with the teacher, he/she must collect and bring it to the mustering area.
2. The Assistant Registrar must collect attendance sheets and the student emergency contact list before evacuating the building. 
3. If you have discovered a fire and the alarm is not sounding, activate the building fire alarm system by using the nearest emergency exit on your way out of the building.
4. Evacuate the building using the closest staircase and using the safest nearest exit. If it is not possible to exit out of the nearest exit, use an alternate exit.
5. Once outside, if there are no emergency vehicles present, the Principal or his/her designate will call 911 and give the building address (628 6th Avenue, Suite 600) and any other relevant information.
6. The mustering area in case of a fire is in the food court at the Royal City Centre shopping mall (across the street). The Principal and Registrar will be in the foyer of the building where they can monitor the Fire Marshall’s activities and respond as needed.
7. Students are to meet in the mustering area and remain there with their teacher.  Teachers must recheck their student attendance at this time and report any missing students to the Registrar or the Principal.
8. Students and teachers may only enter the building when the Fire Marshall has given the all clear and the Principal or his/her designate has released students to proceed.  
9. Should there be damage in the school or the building is unsafe, parents/guardians will be informed and students will be dismissed from the mustering area.  Students will not be allowed back in the building to retrieve personal items.
In the case of an earthquake:
1. Remain in your current location. Drop under heavy furniture such as a table, desk, or any solid furniture. Cover your head and torso to prevent being hit by falling objects. Hold on to the object that you are under so that you remain covered. Be prepared to move with the object until shaking has finished.
2. If you cannot get under something strong, or if you are in a hallway, flatten yourself or crouch against an interior wall and protect your head and neck with your arms.
3. Face away from windows.  Do not stand in doorways.
4. Count seconds out loud for the duration of the quake.  This will help keep students focused and calm and will allow you to identify how long the earthquake lasts.  The longer it lasts, the more cautious everyone will need to be. 
5. Once the shaking has stopped stay where you are unless your teacher, the Principal, Registrar or other school official tells you to leave.
6. If the fire alarm goes off, follow the procedure above.


Procedural Fairness
Vancouver International College is committed to providing fair and equitable procedures for addressing student and parent concerns. This policy was designed to help promote fairness and consistency in dealings with students and in the decision-making process. It was developed in agreement with the guidelines in Procedural Fairness: Best Practices for Independent Schools.

VIC will abide by the following basic elements of procedural fairness when dealing with student discipline:
1. Students will be treated with respect and dignity and will know what is expected of them. 
2. In accordance with school policy, a student who is accused of breaching a rule will be notified of the accusation along with the essential facts of what he/she has allegedly done.
3. The accused student will be given an opportunity to tell his/her side of the story. Where the stakes are minor, this can be satisfied by the principal or teacher asking the student to explain his/her actions. More serious matters require more formal investigation and documentation.
4. The student and parent will be informed of any appeal or review procedure. (See the Appeals Policy below).
5. Formal written appeals will be reviewed by the Principal. The Principal may consult with the instructor(s) involved, Registrar, Academic Counsellor(s), ESL Director or Student Services Coordinator to assist in reviewing the information and finalizing a decision. All final decisions regarding appeals will be made and authorized by the Principal, or where applicable, an Appeals Committee.
6. There will be an assurance of no retribution for pursuing an appeal or review.
The requirements of procedural fairness will depend on the seriousness of the matter being decided. At the low end of the scale, a minor infraction may be appropriately dealt with by an informal meeting between the Principal or teacher and the student. However, a decision involving the possible suspension or expulsion of a student would be at the high end of the scale because of the serious implications for the student. These cases would call for careful observance of all elements of procedural fairness and a full hearing.

Appeals

The following is a list of situations in which students may pursue an appeal for academic or non-academic concerns. Please note that the list is not exhaustive and that other situations may be appealed.
· Students can appeal a course assigned to them according to their Prior Learning Assessment. In this case students must demonstrate their proficiency in any given course, and select another course as a replacement with the assistance of their academic counsellor.
· Students seeking special consideration (e.g. permission to take alternative courses, defer an examination, or take a leave of absence) should speak to their Academic Counsellor or the Principal. A set rule or regulation may be waived due to compelling medical, personal or family-related reasons; however, students must provide documentation of their circumstances to apply.
· A student can have their performance reviewed on a piece of work or component of their course by another teacher of that subject or the Principal if the student feels there was an error in the assessment/grading.
· A student can question their grade or the assessment of their performance if they feel there was an error or injustice in the assessment.  The method of evaluation used by the instructor may be under review if the evaluation was felt to be unfair or unreasonable, if the instructor was felt to be biased against the student, or the instructor was felt to have deviated from the course outline.  
· A student can appeal the accusation of academic dishonesty.
· A student can appeal the accusations of violation of the Code of Conduct or the severity of the discipline.
















VIC Staff
If you need help with anything, please don’t hesitate to talk to a VIC staff member or teacher. We are happy to help you in any way we can or direct you to the person who can help!
	If you need assistance with…
	Contact:

	· Your timetable
· Choosing courses
· University applications
· Study permit renewals
· Vacation requests
	Your Academic Counsellor

	· 
	Brenda
Room 550 
	Rita
Room 601

	· School Letters
· Report Cards and Transcripts
· Attendance records
· Textbooks
· Getting a library card
	Registrar’s Office

	· 
	Katerina
Room 610
	Maria
Front Desk

	· Homestay
· Custodianship
· Transit cards
· Information about New Westminster and Vancouver services and amenities
	Student Services
Dong
Room 602

	· Tuition payments
· Medical insurance
	Accounting
Meena
Room 609

	· Your grades
· Homework assignments
· Graduation Transitions requirements
	Your Teacher







Library
The New Westminster Public Library is located just down the street at 716 6th Ave. To apply for a library card, simply go to the library with your passport and an envelope showing your current address and a recent postmark. Happy reading!

Resources

Important Phone Numbers
· Ambulance/Fire/Police/Poison – 911 (Emergency Line)
· Police – (604) 525-5411 (Non-Emergency Line)

BC Grad Planner
· This document contains everything you need to know about the Dogwood Diploma requirements from the BC Ministry of Education.
· Search for it online or come to the Registrar’s Office to pick up a copy.

youthinbc.com
· This website has resources for helping youth dealing with a variety of personal issues as well as an option to chat online with a crisis centre volunteer between Noon and 1 a.m.

erasebullying.ca
· This website has a number of resources for students dealing with bullying and an online reporting tool.

tourismnewwestminster.com
downtownnewwest.ca
tourismvancouver.com
vancitybuzz.com
· News and information about attractions and events in New West and Vancouver.
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